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	APPROVED MINUTES




	Chair
	Executive Dean

	Present
	Mr Duncan, Professor Fasli, Ms Gooch, Mr Johnson, Miss Nathanail, Professor Orbell, Dr Penman, Professor Raines, Dr Salhi, Ms Scott  

	Apologies
	Mr Ahmed

	Secretary
	Mrs Sceats 

	In attendance
	Miss Hammond, Miss Francis 

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Chair welcomed all members to the first meeting of the Faculty Education Committee. 
	1/13

	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Items 6 and 22 were starred for discussion. 
	2/13

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP AND TERMS AND REFERENCE 
	

	
	
	

	Approved 
	The membership and terms of reference of the Faculty Education Committee (Science and Health). 
	3/13

	

	MINUTES OF THE EX-BOARD OF THE SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING FACULTY BOARD HELD ON 29 MAY 2013 

	
	
	

	Approved 
	The minutes of the last meeting of the ex-Science and Engineering Faculty Board held on 29 May 2013. 
	4/13

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No matters were arising from the minutes. 
	5/13

	
	
	

	REPORT ON ACTION TAKEN OUTSIDE OF THE COMMITTEE (FEC-SH/13/2)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report of action taken outside of the Faculty Education Committee by the Acting Dean (prior to 1 August 2013) and current Deputy Dean for Education (post 1 August 2013). 
	6/13

	
	

	

	Reported
	BSc Mathematics and BSc Mathematics and Statistics (Including Year Abroad) had not received part 2 approval as outlined in the report. Further work was to be carried out with the Department of Mathematical Sciences to ensure that the paperwork for the new course was complete.
	7/13

	
	
	

	Approved
	Action taken outside of the Committee, with the exception of part 2 approval for BSc Mathematics and Statistics and BSc Mathematics and Statistics (Including Year Abroad).
	8/13

	
	
	

	Reported
	There was an error in the report from the ex-Science and Engineering Faculty Board to the June 2013 meeting of Senate. It was reported that the following course had received part 1 and part 2 approval and would be introduced from October 2014: 

· BA Social and Community Development (Including Placement Year) (L54A)

This variant of the course had only received part 1 approval to date and was not recruiting students at present. Approval of the other course variants, as outlined in the June report to Senate, was reported accurately. This error would be reported to the Academic Quality and Standards Committee for information.
	9/13

	
	
	

	EXECUTIVE DEAN’S REPORT 
	

	
	
	

	Reported
	Education had been given equal weight to research in the University’s Strategic plan 2013-19. This set the tone for the challenges and targets that would need to be met by departments in the foreseeable future. Heads of Departments had been nominated to sit on the Committee to reemphasis the focus that had been put on education and student benefit.  
	10/13

	
	
	

	REPORT FROM THE DEPUTY DEAN (EDUCATION) 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No substantive issues were raised that were not covered elsewhere on the agenda. 
	11/13

	
	
	

	EDUCATION ACTION PLAN (FEC-SH/13/3)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	The University’s Education Action Plan for the 2013-14 academic year.
	12/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	This item was considered alongside agenda item 26, Draft University Education Strategy.  
	13/13

	
	
	

	
	The Committee discussed Action Point A2 - the initiation of a full curriculum review of taught provision - at length.  It was noted that departments were already reviewing the curriculum on a continual basis, many in accordance with Professional Statutory Bodies; as such Heads did not want to carry out any further unnecessary reviews.  The Head of Biological Sciences noted that the curricula on offer in the School was complex and would be difficult to review en-mass.  Without a clear steer from the Centre it was difficult to know what specific areas of the curricula required review. 
	14/13

	
	
	

	Action HoDs
	It was agreed that Heads would provide an outline of what reviews and changes to the curriculum had been made over the last 2 years, and send this to the Executive Dean, with a view to looking at what areas may need reviewing in the future.
	15/13

	
	
	

	Action DDE
	The Deputy Dean (Education) (DDE) would work with departments to ensure that the commitment to research-led education is met and that the benefits of such teaching are explained to students.  It was noted that the Department of Psychology had been used as an example of good practice in a paper that was produced regarding Research-led teaching, with specific reference to the teaching of Dr Tim Rakow.  
	16/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The NSS results identified assessment and feedback as an area where the University performed less well in, in comparison to other universities. As such a Task and Finish Group would be established to carry out a University-wide Review of Assessment. This project was being led by the Head of Registry and the Head of Learning Development.  (Action Point A7)
	17/13

	
	
	

	
	The first draft of the ‘Tariff of Expectations for Non-probationary Staff on Academic and Research Contracts’ had been written. This would be discussed at the next meeting of the Education Committee.  The time frame noted under this action point (A9) was incorrect; it should have read 2014-2020.
	18/13

	
	
	

	ACTION PLAN TO IMPROVE POSTGRADUATE RESEARCH STUDENT COMPLETION AND AWARD RATES (FEC-SH/13/4)

	
	
	

	Received 
	A paper from the Dean of the Graduate School, following the consideration of Postgraduate Research Completion and Award Rates by USG in July, outlining actions which need to be taken during the 2013/14 academic year to help improve PGR student completion and award rates. 
	19/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Members discussed the proposed recommendation to move Confirmation Boards to the Summer of Year 1. The Committee confirmed that the Faculty of Science and Health wanted to retain the existing confirmation procedures, with students normally being confirmed at the end of the second term of Year 2. Heads of Departments did not think that students who were ready for confirmation at an earlier date should be allowed to be confirmed any earlier, as the introduction of a two-tier process would be difficult to administer, especially for departments/schools with a large number of research students.
	20/13

	
	
	

	
	It was noted that research students would normally attend at least two Supervisory Boards, in addition to informal supervisory meetings, before a Confirmation Board met. Members did not feel it was necessary therefore to hold an earlier Confirmation Board as students should be aware of the progress they were making with their research. It was important to ensure that the guidance and feedback provided to students was clear and indicative of what progress had or had not been made however.  
	21/13

	
	
	

	Action HoDs
	Departments were asked to:

i) Review the guidance that was provided to research students at Supervisory Boards to ensure that it was up-to-date.   
	22/13

	
	
	

	
	ii) Review the criteria for confirmation, and ensure that it is clearly published and that all students and supervisors are aware that the timing of the Confirmation Board in the Faculty remains in the Autumn term of Year 2.  
	23/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	With a view to improving completion rates, the Committee discussed the requirement to hold interviews with all potential research students, as outlined in the Completion Rates Action Plan and the current process departments followed when dealing with research applications. 
	24/13

	
	
	

	
	The majority of members did not feel that it was necessary, or possible, to hold a formal interview with all research applicants. It was agreed that it would prove beneficial to engage in a Skype conversation with shortlisted applicants, however, before they were given a formal offer. It was noted that the use of Skype could not be made mandatory for equal opportunity reasons. 
	25/13

	
	
	

	Action HoDs
	Departments should, where possible, engage in a Skype conversation with all shortlisted research student applicants. 
	26/13

	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE POLICY CONSULTATION (FEC-SH/13/5)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A paper summarising the responses received following the consultation on the proposed changes to the University’s Progress Procedures. 
	27/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	No substantive concerns were raised by members in response to the attendance policy consultation paper. The proposed changes would help to offer and provide support and guidance to students more quickly and help improve student retention. Heads did query how departments would be able to generate reports from the new system. 
	28/13

	
	
	

	
	The School of Health and Human Sciences and the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering already exceeded the level of attendance monitoring that would be required by the proposed changes to the University’s Progress Procedures, due to professional body requirements.
	29/13

	
	
	

	
	The Faculty Convenor noted that the proposed changes outlined in the Progress Procedures should not be of a punitive, but an advisory nature. 
	30/13

	
	
	

	TASK AND FINISH GROUP ON THE FUTURE OF THE GRADUATE SCHOOL AND RESEARCH STUDENT PROVISION (FEC-SH/13/6)

	
	
	

	Received 
	A report from the Task and Finish Group on the future of the Graduate School and the provision of support for research students.
	31/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The use of the title ‘Graduate School’ would be removed from University policies and procedures and ordinances, the title would continue to be used for a time in material that was already publicised. External web searches for the ‘Graduate School’ would be directed to a central web page, which would include links to the relevant information. 
	32/13

	
	
	

	
	Proficio would remain the learning hub that draws together postgraduate research short courses. One member noted that it would prove beneficial to link Proficio activities with current activities for continuing professional development. The DDE agreed to raise this with the Associate Dean of the Graduate School. 
	33/13

	
	
	

	CAREERS IN THE CURRICULUM (FEC-SH/13/7)
	

	
	
	

	Noted 
	Departments in the Faculty had already implemented the careers in the curriculum strategy: Biological Sciences, CSEE and HHS had embedded careers learning outcomes into its curriculum, while Mathematical Sciences and Psychology had developed co-curricular modules. The Faculty Employability Coordinator (FEC) and the Faculty link in the Employability and Careers Centre would liaise with departments where further work was needed to enhance the approach currently adopted. 
	34/13

	
	
	

	
	The Committee discussed the benefits of embedding employability into the curriculum versus the adoption of non-credit bearing modules. It was noted that students were more likely to attend an employability workshop if the module was compulsory. 
	35/13

	
	
	

	Action FEC
	There was a degree of overlap between the content of the Big Essex Award and the employability workshops that were run by departments, which meant that students were sometimes being taught content that was similar, if not the same. The FEC would look into this issue further and report back to the next meeting of the Faculty Education Committee.
	36/13

	
	

	EXTERNAL STAKEHOLDER TEMPLATES 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Faculty Manager provided the Committee with an overview of the Facility’s engagement with external stakeholders and the approaches that had been used to build and strengthen further engagement with, for example, employers, businesses, organisations and regulatory/professional bodies.
	37/13

	
	
	

	Action FM
	A written report summarising what members had heard would be circulated along with the minutes of the meeting. 
	38/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Chair praised the Faculty Education Co-ordinator and the Faculty Manager for their continued effort and support in terms of developing and improving employability. 
	39/13

	
	
	

	REVIEW OF DEPARTMENTAL (PERSONAL) ADVISOR SYSTEM (FEC-SH/13/8)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A paper outlining the review of the Departmental Personal Advisor System 
	40/13

	
	
	

	Noted 
	The Committee discussed what title would best reflect the role of the ‘Personal Advisor’. The terminology currently used to describe this role varied across the Faculty between ‘advisor’ and ‘tutor’ as the titles meant different things to different departments/schools. It was agreed that it did not matter what title was adopted so long as it was clear to students what they could expect from the member of staff who was named as their advisor.  
	41/13

	
	
	

	
	The student representatives noted that they preferred the title ‘Tutor’ as it felt more personal.  
	42/13

	
	
	

	
	The Faculty Convenor noted that it was not clear what the current mechanism for changing personal advisors was. Members agreed that having a mechanism was important and that this should be made explicit to students. At the same time however, it was noted that students should be made aware that the advice given by a different advisor was unlikely to change and that departments should ensure that a level of consistency was maintained. 
	43/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Contact with personal advisors in the third year was much lower in comparison with other years; this was because students often felt more comfortable talking to their project supervisor. As the FEC was trying to encourage students to engage with employability through the personal advisor system, it was agreed that project supervisors should be alerted to this fact and ask students to make contact with their advisor for specific advice relating to employability. 
	44/13

	
	
	

	Action FEC
	The FEC should liaise with departments and schools to ensure that third year students were getting appropriate advice regarding employability. 
	45/13

	
	
	

	REVIEW OF ASSESSMENT AND FEEDBACK STRATEGIES (FEC-SH/13/9)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A paper submitted by Dr Jo Andrews (Head of Learning and Development) which outlined a framework for reviewing assessment and feedback strategies as prioritised within the Education Plan 2013/14. 
	46/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Members queried to what extent the principles outlined in the paper were already embedded in the University and departmental procedures for maintaining and enhancing quality, which were carried out routinely, such as periodic review and curriculum review.  
	47/13

	
	
	

	Action HoDs
	Heads of Departments were asked to refer the paper to their respective Director of Education to see how the principles and methodologies outlined in the proposed framework mapped against current departmental practice, with a view to reporting back to the next meeting of the Faculty Education Committee. Professional Services would also be asked to carry out a similar mapping exercise against the University’s procedures for monitoring and reviewing quality assurance and enhancement.
	48/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Faculty Convenor noted that the Students’ Union would be working in close partnership with the University to embed the review of assessment and feedback into the role of the Course Representative. 
	49/13

	
	
	

	
	Students would benefit from having a piece of formative assessment for all modules before they were required to hand in a summative piece of work, which counted towards their overall module mark. It was noted that this was especially important in terms of progression as students did not necessarily know what level of work was required from them, for example when they first come to university and then from year 1 to year 2, and from year 2 to year 3 and so on.  
	50/13

	
	
	

	STUDENT BUSINESS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No student issues were raised. 
	51/13

	
	

	NEW PROGRAMMES PROPOSAL – BSc SPORTS THERAPY (FEC-SH/13/10)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A new programme proposal for BSc Sports Therapy from Professor Jo Jackson, School of Health and Human Sciences.  The correct JACS code for this programme was C603, not C630 as indicated the paperwork. 
	52/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Part 1 approval for BSc Sports Therapy had been granted in December 2012. 
	53/13

	
	
	

	Reported
	The external report from The Society of Sports Therapy had now been received and had been considered by the Executive Dean and DDE. The report outlined some modifications that were required to the course before it could be formally approved, which would be taken forward by the School of Health and Human Sciences. 
	54/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The DDE noted that he wanted to raise some technical points with the course lead, Professor Jackson, which would require minor modifications to the paperwork before it could be fully approved. A variation to the University’s Rules of Assessment may also be needed. 
	55/13

	
	
	

	Action DDE
	The DDE would liaise with the School of Health and Human Sciences to ensure that the content of paperwork for the new BSc Sports Therapy was amended accordingly to ensure that the course could be approved. 
	56/13

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the following new modules be approved with effect from October 2014:  

· HS180-4-FY
Introduction to Sports Therapy 
· HS181-4-FY
Anatomy and Pathophysiology for Sports 


Therapy Practice 

· HS280-5-AP
Sports Therapy 1
· HS281-5-PS
Sports Therapy 2 
· HS380-6-AU
Sports Therapy 3

· HS381-6-AP 
The Management of Sports Injuries 

· HS382-6-FY
Sports Therapy Placement 
	57/13

	
	
	

	Recommended to Academic Quality and Standards Committee
	That the following programme in the School of Health and Human Sciences be approved for introduction in October 2014, subject to minor corrections raised by the DDE and modifications outlined by The Society of Sports Therapists: 

· BSc Sports Therapy (F/T) (C603);
	58/13

	
	
	

	ANNUAL REVIEW OF COURSES (UNDERGRADUATE) (FEC-SH/13/11-15)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	The Committee received a report from each department/school in the Faculty of Science and Health following the Annual Review of Undergraduate Courses (ARC) for 2012/13.  
	59/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Each Head of Department was asked to introduce their respective report and provide the Committee with a general overview of any features outlined in the report, including consideration of student data and progression statistics. In addition Heads were given the opportunity to highlight any specific issues which were under consideration in the department/school and highlight any examples of good practice. 
	60/13

	
	
	

	Reported
	a) School of Biological Sciences 
	

	
	The School was currently in the process of reviewing the delivery of employability and careers training in the curriculum to improve employability. Curriculum reviews were also taking place to help improve recruitment for BSc Marine Biology and successfully implement changes to Biochemistry and Biomedical Science courses.  
	61/13

	
	
	

	
	The School planned to put mechanisms in place to help support students undertaking study abroad or placement years, such as allocating study abroad tutors and establishing a dedicated study abroad and placement site on Moodle. It was noted that financial issues often precluded students from taking up opportunities to study abroad.
	62/13

	
	
	

	
	The School aimed to improve student satisfaction, with a specific focus on library resources and assessment and feedback for the 2013-14 academic year.   
	63/13

	
	
	

	Noted

	The Faculty Convenor had received complaints from students in three departments within the Faculty who were having problems accessing the online resource – Wiley. It was not clear if there was a problem with the resource its self or student access. 
	64/13

	
	
	

	Action DDE
	The DDE would contact the Albert Sloman Library and ISS to find out why students were having difficulty accessing Wiley. 
	65/13

	
	
	

	
	b) School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering
	

	Reported
	Ongoing work being undertaken in the School to improve student retention with an emphasis on improving progression from year 1 to year 2. While the School was on track to meet the KPI target for 2016, specific measures had been put in place, such as the introduction of January examination, to help resolve ongoing problems with first year progression.  It was hoped that the January examinations would help to provide both staff and students with an early indicator about progress or lack of. 
	66/13

	
	
	

	
	The results of the Student Satisfaction Survey did not reflect the same level of satisfaction in comparison with the National Student Survey. Preliminary discussions had taken place in Staff Student Liaison Committees to help understand why certain discrepancies had arisen. The Head noted that the data for first and second years was currently combined. In future it would be useful to see the scores for each individual cohort, as it was unclear where the issues stemmed from. 
	67/13

	
	
	

	
	The School was looking to develop an exit route for its accredited degrees to enable students who do not achieve the required 360 to obtain an unaccredited degree.
	68/13

	
	
	

	
	c) School of Health and Human Sciences 
	

	Reported
	In an attempt to improve student engagement, the School had employed a number of creative initiatives to involve students in departmental activities, for example by holding virtual Staff Student Liaison Committees and embedding ‘You Said, We Did’ reporting in their general interactions with students. The makeup of the student body and the nature of courses on offer in the School meant that this was a continuous struggle for staff.
	69/13

	
	
	

	
	The School had to measure the quality of its programmes against external processes, in addition to the University’s procedures. This was incredibly significant for securing the required support and funding from the East of England NHS Commission (PQAF). 
	70/13

	
	
	

	
	The School’s rating for employability was poor according to the Times Good University guide. This rating was based on one programme however, BSc Health Studies, which was in the process of closing. All other measures used indicate that employability is rated above 85%. The School would ensure that the remaining students on BSc Health Studies were provided with tailored employability advice to help raise the School’s overall employability score.
	71/13

	
	
	

	
	d) Department of Mathematical Sciences
	

	Reported
	Efforts had been made by the Department to improve assessment and feedback with the introduction of online systems, which test students and provide instantaneous results, such as ‘Blackwater – an innovative computer programme developed by a member of staff within the Department. 
	72/13

	
	
	

	
	The Department was also in the process of developing a new document which acted as a framework for communicating the different forms of feedback provided to students, in each module, to help heighten student’s awareness and understanding of feedback. 
	73/13

	
	
	

	
	The Department was in the process of building links with industry, with a view to expanding the availability of placements and improving employability. 
	74/13

	
	
	

	
	A review of departmental assessment processes was planned for the 2013-14 academic year to ensure that the proportion of good degrees obtained by University of Essex students was comparable with the rest of the HE sector.  
	75/13

	
	
	

	
	e) Department of Psychology
	

	Reported
	The Department continued to place a considerable emphasis on welcoming first year students into the department and had introduced a number of initiatives to help sustain this, such as peer mentoring. The DDE praised the department on the information publicised to first year students on the departmental web pages in particular, and highlighted this as an example of good practice.   The Department hoped that these initiatives, along with more dedicated support for revision prior to resit exams, would also help to improve student retention between year 1 and 2. 
	76/13

	
	
	

	
	The Department had developed a non-accredited degree path to help improve progression rates between year 2 and year 3. Students who failed up to 30 credits in their second year could now transfer from BA or BSc Psychology to BA Psychological Studies and go on to obtain a degree.  
	77/13

	
	
	

	
	The Department had developed a three year employability module (Employability and Careers) for all undergraduates. First year students would particularly benefit from having all three years of classes. The successful completion of this module will be recorded on the students’ academic transcripts.
	78/13

	
	
	

	Noted 
	The representation of students on Staff Student Liaison Committees was a common problem across the Faculty.  It was agreed that this issue would be feedback to the Students’ Union and PVC for Education with a view to improving arrangements for next academic year. 
	79/13

	
	
	

	Action DDE 
	The DDE would contact the Student’s Union and the PVC for Education to discuss the arrangements for nominating students to Staff Student Liaison Committees for the 2014-15 academic year.  
	80/13

	
	
	

	
	The DDE would submit a written report to the Academic Standards and Partnerships Office using the standard coversheet outlining any specific issues that arose in the ARC reports for the attention of individual departments and/or other Committees.
	81/13

	
	
	

	ISSUES ARISING FROM UNDERGRADUATE EXTERNAL EXAMINER REPORTS
	

	
	
	

	Reported
	External Examiners were satisfied with the overall standard of degree courses and the appropriateness of departmental learning, teaching and assessment strategies in the Faculty. Various examples of good practice were highlighted by the External Examiners, which would be shared between departments and schools by the DDE after the Committee.  
	82/13

	
	
	

	
	One recurring theme that arose from the reports was that the Externals would have benefited from the provision of comparative data, which could be used to review student performance across modules, for current and previous years. 
	83/13

	
	
	

	Action DDE
	The DDE would follow up individual issues raised by the Externals with the relevant department or school. 
	84/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Departments were reminded to continue to make full use of the University’s marking scale when assessing students’ work and ensure that feedback provided to students was appropriate.  
	85/13

	
	
	

	FACULTY REVIEW OF MODULES WITH LOW ENROLMENT NUMBERS (FEC-SH/13/16)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper informing the Committee of the process to be undertaken to review modules with low enrolment numbers.
	86/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	A review of modules with low enrolment numbers would not be carried out until the relevant data had been collated. The Executive Dean stressed that departments would be consulted throughout the review process and that the individual nature of the courses on offer would be taken into account when looking at the reasons why some modules had low enrolment numbers. 
	87/13

	
	
	

	
	The Faculty Convenor noted that it was important not to just take financial consideration into account when reviewing modules, but the intrinsic value of the module and the benefit to students. It was noted that this point was made clear in the paper.  
	88/13

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP OF PROGRESS AND ACADEMIC OFFENCES PANELS (FEC-SH/13/17) 

	
	
	

	Noted
	The pool of members for Academic Offences Committees was a lot smaller than the pool for Progress Committees, despite the fact that two representatives were required to sit on Academic Offences Committees where just one was required for Progress Committees. 
	89/13

	
	
	

	Action HoDs & ED
	Departments were asked to nominate at least one further member of staff to sit on Academic Offences Panels. It was noted that the same nominee could sit on both Academic and Progress Panels. The Chair would sign the nominations off on behalf of the Faculty Education Committee.
	90/13

	
	
	

	Approved
	The appointment of members to progress and academic offences panels for 2013-14, notwithstanding the request for additional nominations as outlined above - minute number 90/13.  
	91/13

	
	 
	

	RENAMING OF MSC HIGH-FREQUENCY FINANCE AND TRADING (FEC-SH/13/18)

	
	
	

	Received
	A proposal from the Centre for Computation Finance and Economic Agents to change the course title of one of its master courses - MSc High-Frequency Finance and Trading. 
	92/13

	
	
	

	Recommended to Academic Quality and Standards Committee
	that the following course in the Centre for Computation Finance and Economic Agents be renamed for the 2015-16 entry:

· from MSc High-Frequency Finance and Trading to ‘MSc Algorithmic Trading’. 
	93/13

	
	
	

	REPORT FROM ACADEMIC STANDARDS AND PARTNERSHIPS OFFICE (FEC-SH/13/19)

	
	
	

	Noted
	A report from the Academic Standards and Partnerships Office highlighting updates to the Quality Code and links to the QAA suite of guidance documentation.  
	94/13

	
	
	

	VALIDATION REPORT FOR BSc COMPUTATIONAL FINANCE (FEC-SH/13/20)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report following the validation for a new bachelor degree in the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering – BSc Computational Finance.  
	95/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Validation Report would be discussed at the Academic Quality and Standards Committee with a view to approving the introduction of the course for entry from October 2014.
	96/13

	
	
	

	DRAFT UNIVERSITY EDUCATION STRATEGY (FEC-SH/13/21)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A draft version of the University of Essex Strategy, 2013-14 to 2018-19. 
	97/13

	
	
	

	Noted 
	This item was discussed alongside agenda item 9, Education Action Plan. 
	98/13

	
	
	

	Received 
	A written report summarising feedback on the Draft Education Strategy was received by the Committee from Heads of Departments, the Executive Dean and the DDE. Members were given the opportunity to discuss the points raised in the document and contribute any further comments. 
	99/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Members did not feel that students, as standard, should be required to undertake a significant independent project as part of their academic course. The nature and discipline of courses varied considerably, which meant that it was not always possible for a student to undertake a project, nor would it always be in the student’s best interest to do so.   
	100/13

	
	
	

	
	Members questioned whether the “living and learning community” outlined in the Strategy captured the growing number of students living off campus, including part-time, mature and postgraduate students. Members felt that an overarching emphasis was placed on undergraduate students who studied a typical three or four year degree. The Faculty Convenor highlighted that further efforts were being made by the Students’ Union to improve the engagement of mature students within the academic and living environment – further provision was needed however to ensure this happened. 
	101/13

	
	
	

	
	Clear definitions of the terms used in the Strategy were need at the beginning of the document to help avoid ambiguity, for example members queried whether ‘course’ was taken to mean degree programme. 
	102/13

	
	
	

	
	The future shape and structure of the University’s academic year needed to reflect the diversity of the student body. Members felt that the current terminology adopted was not inclusive and was only pertinent to three or four year undergraduate courses as many postgraduate, part-time and research students did not follow the same framework as undergraduate students.
	103/13

	
	
	

	
	Members highlighted the resource implications that might arise as a result of providing to all staff professional development opportunities and external engagement in research and/or education. 
	104/13

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	
	

	None
	
	105/13


Talia Francis
Assistant Education Manager
Registry 

December 2013 
